
 

From: Catherine Irvine 
Sent: Thursday, 20 July 2017 9:02 a.m.
To: 
Subject: Future landfill planning
 
Good morning Cathryn,
 
Your enquiry has been passed on to me in regards to landfill planning. I can advise that Green
 Island landfill is consented to operate until October 2023. At this stage there is no consent
 application to extend the operating life of the landfill. As the landfill is filling there is a
 programme of capping that takes place progressively. Final capping will occur from late 2023
 and will continue over a two year period to completion. The transfer station and resource
 recovery centre operations (public area) may continue to operate.
 
The DCC has just engaged a new landfill operations contract with Waste Management. This
 company has the specific expertise to complete the works however, other specialised
 contractors will be engaged where required for both operational and closure works where
 required.
 
I hope this goes some way to answering your questions. If you want to discuss further I’m happy
 to give you a call to discuss. Just let me know what time works for you.
 
Kind regards,
 
 
Catherine Irvine
Solid Waste Manager, Water and Waste Services
Dunedin City Council
 
50 The Octagon, Dunedin; P O Box 5045, Moray Place, Dunedin 9058, New Zealand
Telephone: 03 477 4000; Fax 03 474 3468
Email: catherine.irvine@dcc.govt.nz; www.dunedin.govt.nz
 
“Hello - My husband Dean Mooyman and I live at  directly across from the
 industrial area housing Firth, Envirowaste, Hall Bros, Allen, Otago Metals, and whatever else may
 be going on over there... Additionally we are very close to the landfill. We are doing some long
 term planning regarding maintenance and sale of our home and are in the process of better
 understanding the area better from a city planning perspective. Right now I would like
 information regarding the long term plan for the operation of the Green Island Landfill. How
 long is the landfill scheduled to operate before being covered? I understand that finding a
 replacement site is virtually impossible and that the general plan may not be fulfilled on
 schedule due to this immense challenge. I'm just trying to get a ballpark idea of what the scope
 of operations is at the landfill and what the long term vision is there from the DCC's planning

mailto:catherine.irvine@dcc.govt.nz
http://www.dunedin.govt.nz/


 perspective. Please let me know.  Cathryn Mazer
 

 




